
WEEKLY SCHEDULE 

Wednesday-June 26                           
8:30a Mass Jake Francka+/SH                                                                                                  

Thursday-June 27                               
8:30a Mass 60th Ordination Anniversary of 
Fr. Pat Wissman/SH                                                                                                           

Friday-June 28                                                        
6:00pMass Fr. Michael Penn/SH                                                                      

Saturday-June 29                                                                
3:30-3:45p Confession/StC                   
4:00p Mass Parish Family/StC                              
6:00-6:15p Confession/SH                    
6:30p Mass Lt. Moviette Isidor+/SH 

Sunday-June 30                                              
7:30-7:45a Confession/SH                  
8:00a Mass Sonny Smith+/SH                       
10:30a Mass Sue Holtkamp+/SH       

 

SACRED HEART PARISH                                       
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

6/16/2024                

Env/Cks:                                                 $     3,440.00                    
Plate:                                                                  513.51                   
Maintenance:                                                  255.00                                   
Communication Campaign:                        40.00                                                                         
The Mirror:                                                         15.00  
Masses:                                                                10.00 
Total:                                                         $   4,273.51 

 

           

                              ABOUT OUR PARISH                                                                                                    
Sacred Heart Catholic Church: 1405 W. Fair Play, Bolivar, 65613 417-326-5596                         
Website: www.sacredheartbolivar.org  Email:  sheartbolivar@gmail.com                                                                                                                                                                                         
St. Catherine of Siena Mission: P.O. Box 42, Humansville, 65674    417-754-8825 

The Very Rev. Fr. Scott M. Sunnenberg, Pastor 417-326-8764(rectory)                                                                            
Rev. Mr. James Farrar, Permanent Deacon    jfrrrr77@gmail.com                                                                              
Mary Rowley, Office Manager 417-326-5596 (office) Office Hours: M-F 8-4                                                                                

PARISH COUNCIL CHAIR: Debbie Thompson, 417-880-9755 

FAITH FORMATION COORDINATOR:  Darlene Arendt,   417-298-6237    

MUSIC MINISTRY COORDINATOR: Carol Divin, 417-326-6576                                                  
Practice for the Mass choirs are on the 1st & 3rd Thursday of each month                                                 
from 6:30-8:00 p.m. in the choir practice room. 

PARISH COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN (SH)-Barbara Ball, President, 515-480-3545 
(StC)-Alice McIntosh, President, 417-754-8447                                                                  

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS: Contact Eric Shinault,  

ST. WENCESLAUS CEMETERY: Jim & Jane Otradovec   417-327-5660 

 

                                              SACRAMENTAL INFORMATION                                                                                                    
Baptism:  Please contact the Pastor for a meeting/class. 

Marriage:  Please contact the Pastor at least six months prior to the wedding for marriage                 
prep classes. 

RCIA Classes: Inquiry classes for adults who are interested in joining the Catholic Church contact  
Fr. Scott or Deacon Jim. 

PARISH MISSION STATEMENT 

“Our Catholic parish family welcomes all to 

share in Christ and the call to everlasting life 

through faith, prayer and fellowship.”        

REDISCOVERING GOD’S                         
LOVE & GRACE IN THE                                                                

SACRAMENT OF                                   
RECONCILIATION!                                                                                            
Saturday: 3:30 p.m. at                             
St. Catherine of Siena;                                          

6:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart 

Sunday: 7:30 a.m. at Sacred Heart    
or by appointment. 

ADORATION TO THE BLESSED SACRAMENT 

First Friday-6:30 PM                                                                            

Second & Third Wednesday-6:00 PM 

 

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK OR HOMEBOUND: Please pray for:              

Jeff Bateman, Paul Bateman, Raeliegh Bess,  JJ Bledsoe, Kevin Breesawitz, Arlene & 
Charles Burt, Danny Cantrell, Micaylyn Darby,  Christine Emmons,  David Foster, Michael 
Lomax, Msgr. Marion Macarewicz, Karey Marrs, Mary McGinnis, Fr. Michael Penn, Sandra 
Samek, Stacey Sechler, Verda Thielst, and Danny Wolf.     Those in skilled care facilities:   
Jim Chaney, Dee Clemintee, Paula Foster, Carol Francka, Linda Francka, Judy Gailey, Shirley 
Harris, Ann Kathka, Mary E.  McGinnis, David  Sandgren,  Angeline Stanek, Fr. Pat Wissman, 
and  Barbara Wood. 

MILITARY PRAYER ROSTER: Please remember those in our parish families serving 

in the military:  Nick Yocom and Cpt. Sam Boehmer 

 



ST. CATHERINE OF SIENA          
MISSION 

REMEMBERING IN PRAYER:  
Please remember those in our par-
ish who are sick and are     unable to 
be with us especially: Robert Agee,     
Myrna Bressner, Clara Clements, 
Kelly Conger, Sienna Cortes, Carol 
Gorman, Jan & Kenny Holmes, Ann 
Kathka,   Paula Keller, Bobette   
Owens, Annette  Petrone,  Tony  
Petrone, Henri Thibault.  If you need 
to call for prayers, please call Alice 
754-8447, Paula  754-8067 or           
Fr. Scott 326-8764. 

 

 

ST. CATHERINE MISSION                                        
OUR GIFTS TO GOD @ SACRED HEART 

06/16/24 

Env/Cks:                                        $100.00                    
Plate:                                                  84.00  
Total:                                             $184.00 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS to 
Blakely Gene Phillips, 
daughter of Joshua & 

Madison (Higginbotham) Phillips 
who was baptized last Saturday, 
June 15th.  May the Holy Spirit be 
with her and with their family as 
they raise Blakely and throughout 
her life. 

 

SHARE YOUR CHRISTMAS:    For  
June we are collecting Bath Towels 
to include in the SYC gift bags.   

 

HOLY ROSARY FOR VOCATIONS:  
Join us on the First  Sunday of the 
month at 7:30 a.m.  as we pray the    
rosary for increased vocations. 

 

HEART TO HEART…………………......by V. Rev. Scott M. Sunnenberg 

Dear Parishioners, 

Beginning this weekend hard copies of our parish survey will be available at all Masses 
on the table below the bulletin board in front of the sacristy.  This survey is to help us 
better gauge the spiritual and catechetical strengths of our parish.  We also hope to key 
in on areas where improvement can be addressed.  Additionally, we hope to get a more 
clear picture of how the parish can support and enrich families in their living of our 
faith beyond the Sunday Mass and in all aspects of family life.  When it launches, it is 
our hope that all families will engage and participate in this endeavor.   

 

Thank you to Mary Jane Hubbert and the helpers with the funeral dinner ministry for 
providing a comforting meal for family and friends following Barbara Francka’s              
funeral.  Please continue to keep Barbara’s children, grandchildren, great-grandchildren 
and extended family in your prayers.   

 

Congratulations to the now Mr. and Mrs. Gage and Allison Foster on their marriage 
which took place last weekend.  Please keep this wonderful young couple in your           
prayers as they make their home and begin their life together. 

 

Please welcome Fr. Mark Binder, formerly pastor of Holy Trinity in Marshfield and 
now a retired priest of our diocese.  Fr. Mark, among many accolades is the founding 
father of Camp-Renew-All.  Thank you to Fr. Mark for covering our Masses here this 
weekend and welcome to Sacred Heart Parish and St. Catherine of Siena Mission. 

 

I’m excited to invite our parish family to a Family Movie Night for young, old and eve-
ryone in between.  Our feature presentation will be “Inside Out,” an animated film that 
we all can shine the light of our faith upon as we watch.  Notice the flyer in this bulletin 
for more information.   

Blessings,                                                                                                                                               
Fr. Scott   

 

 

DDF UPDATE:  Many thanks to everyone who have donated to this year’s Diocesan Develop-
ment Fund campaign.  Our parish at Sacred Heart had a goal of 123 households contributing and 
as of now we have received from 93 households.  Your generosity has been very helpful to our 
diocese.  We only need 30 more to reach our goal.  If you have not turned in your DDF pledge 
card, please prayerfully consider any amount.  We just ask that every registered household turn 
in a pledge card.  Thank you again for all your support to our parish and especially to DDF and 
the diocese. 

 

UPDATE ON A PARISHIONER:  Many of you know that David Sandgren has been in a  
local nursing home for quite some time with medical setbacks. David recently had some surgery 
and will be recuperating in Columbia for several weeks.  If you would like to send a card you 
can send to: Columbia Post Acute Facility, 3535 Berrywood Drive, Attn: David Sandgren- 
Room 164, Columbia, MO  65201. 

 


